B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

BUDGET CONSULTATION MEETING

Meeting held: 20th January 2005

Present:
Councillor Freer (Chair)


Councillors Malin, Civil, Lamb, Parker, Hakewill, Bayes, C Groome, Jones, Whitlam, Adams and Padwick


Cllr Gordon Shorley – Ashley Parish Council


Mike Sawford – Magistrate


Paul James – Resident


Insp Andrew Canning (Northamptonshire Police)


Peter Mallinger (Kettering Town Football Club)


Leslie Manning (Kettering Town Football Club)


Yvonne MacDonald (Tenants Forum)


Vi Dillon (Tenants Forum)


Polly Becks (Tenants Forum)


Tony Palmer (Tenants Forum)


Susan Milne (Tenants Forum)


Cllr Keith A’Ness (Geddington, Newton and Little Oakley Parish


    Council)


Cllr Paul Smith (Barton Seagrave Parish Council)


Cllr Arthur Michelson (Barton Seagrave Parish Council)


Cllr Margaret Michelson (Barton Seagrave Parish Council)


Lawrie Dale (School Governors’ Association)


Andrea Shatford (Federation of Small Businesses)


John Gilligan (Desborough and District Twinning Association)


Yvonne Starkey – Resident



Five other residents of the Borough also attended the meeting

                      Brian Mew (Kettering Borough Council)

                      Graham Soulsby (Kettering Borough Council)

                       Anne Ireson (Kettering Borough Council)

04.BUDG.1
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillors T Evans (Kettering Borough Council), R Baker and R Mayhew (Northamptonshire County Council), M Talbot (Rothwell Town Council), Mrs Marlow (Rothwell Methodist Thursday Club, Supt Ian McNeill (Northamptonshire Police) and the WRVS.

04.BUDG.2
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION


Councillor Freer welcomed all members of parish councils, local organisations and members of the public to the meeting and introduced councillors and officers.


It was noted that a letter had been received from Barton Seagrave Parish Council, and the subject matter of this would be dealt with in the question and answer session.

04.BUDG.3
PRESENTATION


A presentation on the Council’s budget proposals for 2005/06 was given.  Following the presentation all those present at the meeting were urged to complete feedback forms.


Following the presentation a question and answer session ensued.  The following is a summary of questions asked and answers given.


Peter Mallinger – Kettering Town Football Coub

Q
The Council’s assistance and support to Kettering Town Football Club is requested in order to help them relocate to new premises. A proposal, which would be self-funding and commercially viable without a Borough Council contribution, had been drawn up in association with Kettering Theatre Users’ Group for a multi-purpose building.  Are members aware of this proposal and when can the Football Club meet with the Executive Committee to discuss taking this proposal forward in the interests of the community?

A
Money is proposed to be set aside for infrastructure and cultural provision in this year’s budget. The Borough Council is aware of requirements as far as Kettering Town Football Club is concerned.  A Development Company for North Northamptonshire will produce documents relating to the whole of north Northamptonshire, and decide where housing, industry and any infrastructure will be located.  The first Board meeting is due to take place during February.  A Joint Planning Committee has also been set up and will be negotiating with the government regarding funding to push proposals forward.  Discussions between the Football Club and officers have taken place and will continue.


There is much work to be done and consultations will have to be made with residents as any proposals will have far-reaching effects.  It is therefore too early to enter into any formal discussions at this stage.


The Council will make a commitment to do its best to help the Football Club and the Theatre Users’ Group in their respective relocations, but the Council cannot build a new theatre.

John Gilligan – Chairman of Desborough and District Twinning Association

Q
Could the grant of £250 per annum to the Twinning Association be increased as it has remained the same for the last five to six years.

A
A separate response to this request will be given.

Councillor John Padwick

Q
Favourable comments have been received regarding the improvements in recycling rates and the success of Geddington School in its eco-projects. There should be further improvements in the following areas:-

· Verge hardening, which will tidy up parking

· Dog mess, by the provision of dog bins

A
The Council does have a programme for verge hardening throughout the Borough and sites have been identified that would benefit from verge hardening.  Money will also be set aside for future years as a growth item.  In respect of dog mess bins, the costs of emptying are expensive as dog mess is classed as clinical waste.  The Council is looking at ways of reducing costs.  Extra bins are being provided this year, and this will be looked at again next year.

Resident 

Q
What are third party payments?

A
Payments, eg Council Tax Benefits and Housing Benefits, that are paid out by the Council and claimed back from the government.  Also included are payments for services provided by other people eg parking meter money collected by a security firm.

Paul Smith – Barton Seagrave Parish Council

Q
Barton Seagrave Parish Council requires additional litter bins, dog mess bins, verge hardening and other improvements to keep the village tidy. The Parish Council grant received is not in line with that paid to other villages on a per capita basis.

A
The situation with town and parish council funding is that it is a mix of historical and population based information and there are anomalies between parish councils.  The Borough Council is carrying out a wide-ranging fundamental review and will be consulting town and parish councils over the next year.  The consultation process has already started, with a debate at the Rural Forum meeting held on 6th January 2005.  The A6 Towns Forum will be consulted in March 2005, and this will be followed by consultation with individual town and parish councils.


The grant for 2005/06 will be made at the current rate, with an uplift for inflation.

Q
The Parish Council’s grant only covers room hire, clerk’s salary, insurance and auditor’s fees.  The Parish Council is unable to make any improvements for residents.

A
The Borough is unusual nationally  in that parish council funding is almost exclusively  based on a grants system.  In other areas, Parish Councils tend to be primarily financed through levying their own precepts. There are pros and cons with this system but parish councils budget to carry out improvements without being  subject to the constraints of the Borough Council.  However local residents can be against precepts as they see it as an additional taxation on parishes.


All parish councils have things they would like to do, but the Council hopes that in the next year these issues can be resolved pragmatically to the benefit of all.

Councillor Linda Adams

Q
Why is the Council Tax Collection Fund Zero after 2005/06?

A
 When the Council sets the Council tax base  it has to make an assumption on how much Council Tax it can collect.  If collection is better than this assumption, there could be a surplus on the collection fund which is distributed to precepting authorities (County Council, Police, and Borough in the following year, in proportion to their precepts. In the Council’s medium term financial planning, it is prudent to assume that this figure will be zero, although in practice ther should be a surplus as debt collection performance improves.  

Following the above question and answer session, some further discussion was held on the future of Kettering Town Football Club and the points made in the earlier response regarding this issue were reiterated. 

Councillors, representatives of local organisations and members of the public were thanked for their attendance.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.45 pm)
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